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DEPARTMENT OF TRADE, INDUSTRY AND COMPETITION 

NOTICE 1354 OF 2022

                   INTERNATIONAL TRADE ADMINISTRATION COMMISSION

CORRECTION NOTICE OF INITIATION OF AN INVESTIGATION INTO THE ALLEGED 
DUMPING OF OTHER FLAT-ROLLED PRODUCTS OF IRON OR NON-ALLOY STEEL, OF A 
WIDTH OF 600 MM OR MORE, OTHERWISE PLATED OR COATED WITH ZINC 
(GALVANISED STEEL COIL), OF A THICKNESS OF LESS THAN 0,45 MM ORIGINATING IN 
OR IMPORTED FROM THE PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF CHINA

This notice serves to correct General Notice No.1342 of 2022 published in the Government 

Gazette No. 47296 on 12 October 2022 with respect to the tariff subheading under which the 

products are classified.

THE PRODUCTS
The products allegedly dumped are other flat-rolled products of iron or non-alloy steel, of a 

width of 600 mm or more, otherwise plated or coated with zinc (galvanised steel coil) of a 

thickness of less than 0,45 mm classifiable under tariff subheading 7210.49.10 originating in or 

imported from the People’s Republic of China.

PROCEDURES AND TIME LIMITS
The Senior Manager: Trade Remedies II, should receive all responses, including non-

confidential copies of the responses, not later than 30 days from the date of General Notice 

No.1342 of 2022 published in the Government Gazette No. 47296 on 12 October 2022 or from 

the date on which the letter accompanying the relevant questionnaire was received. The said 

letter shall be deemed to have been received seven days after the day of its dispatch. Fort 

further information on the full content of this notice, interested parties are advised to study 

Notice No.1342 of 2022 published in the Government Gazette No. 47296 on 12 October 2022.

Enquiries may be directed to the investigating officers, Mr Siphumelele Edwin Mkwanazi at 

email address:emkwanazi@itac.org.za, Ms Portia Chuma at email address: 

pchuma@itac.org.za and Ms Portia Mathebula at email address: pmathebula@itac.org.za.


